
Appendix B

MTFS 2020-21 to 2023-24  

Members wished to make the following comments and conclusions: Response/Comments
RAG 

Status

Development of alternative day time opportunities to continue with close financial monitoring by 

Group Manager and Head of Service

In relation to SSW26, in particular the Bridgend Resource Centre, the committee would 

welcome further investigation into the quality of provision and the efficacy of the current 

approach, which should be one council.

22 January 2020

BRC provides a day service for 50 young adults with very complex needs and 8-12 people with 

advanced dementia. The day service has 1 manager, 2 team leaders, 6 assistant team leaders and 

30 day support workers. The management structure is 4% of the overall day services budget 

whereas a few years ago the management structure was 16% of the overall budget. The Service 

has recently revised the service principles and have a new quality audit tool which will commence 

in March 2020. There have been no reported issues of the quality of care or support delivered at 

the Centre. The resource centre is equipped to deal with complex conditions and complex 

behaviours and the staff are all trained up to at least QCF level 2 although most staff have a QCF 3 

and some have level 5.

The building is a key feature of the success of the model. It has been purpose built to a very high 

specification and is therefore able to effectively manage high risk behaviours. E.g. managing the 

risk of people wandering off/leaving the building by a very advanced door control system. It has 

also proved to be a cost effective model. This model for those individuals with very complex needs 

was initiated in order to provide an improved quality provision and better outcomes for 

individuals as well as being cost effective. It would not be cost effective to re-produce the 

Bridgend Resource Centre model elsewhere.

There are also a number of people with a learning disability who receive day time support from 

the independent sector. The cost of this is under close scrutiny as there has been an increase in 

costs over the last 12 months. The individuals have received a very individual and at times 

bespoke service which has been of a high standard but this has not been cost effective. The service 

has recently reviewed the care needs to those attending the Centre and as a result have identified 

12 individuals who are going to be introduced to a community daytime service. This will free up 

places for 12 people who are currently within the independent provision. This will in turn

have a positive impact on the budget.

There are a further number of people with a more moderate learning disability who receive day 

time support closer to the community in which they live and there are 4 bases across the Borough 

where people are able to attend and get the support that they have been assessed as needing. The 

service is currently reviewing the day time model which make sure that assessment of need are 

based on a preventative and strength based approach. As result there are now a range of 

alternative support and community options available to people with a learning disability.  

Development in this area will continue.


